Mandarin High School

National Honor Society

Congratulations!  Based on your scholarship, you are being considered for membership in the Mandarin High School chapter of the National Honor Society. Selection to the NHS is a privilege, not a right. You are being asked to provide information that will be used by a committee of faculty members to support your candidacy for membership. Membership is granted to only those students selected by the Faculty Council. This is not an election, nor is membership conveyed simply because you have achieved a specified level of academic performance. NHS is more than just an honor roll. The Mandarin High School chapter strongly emphasizes the other components of the selection process. Those components are leadership, service, and most importantly, character.

The Faculty Council will use the portfolios to select students who have demonstrated outstanding performance with regards to leadership, character, and service over their high school career. Therefore, it is extremely important that your portfolio be assembled completely. If your portfolio is not complete, your candidacy for membership will automatically be denied. You must include the following items in the portfolio:

· A copy of your most recent report card.

· A current photo of you. 

· All forms entirely completed. Be especially sure to obtain all required signatures before submitting the portfolio.

· A copy of your Florida Bright Futures Scholarship service log indicating a minimum of 25 hours of Bright Futures eligible service

In addition, you must have submitted the Assistant Principal’s recommendation form to G-206 by the established deadline (February 19). Note that the Assistant Principals will provide the requested information directly to the faculty committee. You will not include that recommendation in your portfolio.  

Your portfolio must be submitted (in person) on time to the sponsor. Do not simply place the portfolio in the sponsor’s mailbox or give it to someone in the front office with instructions to see that we receive it. The faculty council will view either action as no portfolio being submitted. No late portfolios will be considered for membership. Therefore, it is in your best interest to submit the portfolio before the deadline. Do not wait until the last minute to try to complete the various sections of the application. Signatures may take time and no extensions will be granted past the due date.

Completed portfolios must be turned in by

2:15 PM on March 3, 2014.

Portfolios must be submitted to:
           Mr. Weiss    -   Room G – 206
You may turn in your completed portfolio before school, after school, or during lunch. Do not interrupt the sponsor’s class to turn in your portfolio.

